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TO:   Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM:  Phillip M. Demery, Director 
   Public Works Department 
 
STAFF  Mark Schleich x3605 
CONTACT:  John Haines x3627 
 
SUBJECT: Baron Ranch Railroad Flatcar Bridge Over Arroyo Quemada Creek East of the 

Tajiguas Landfill Change Order No. 1 (Solid Waste Project No. 828339)  
County Project No. 720626  Third Supervisorial District 

 
 
Recommendation(s):   
 
That the Board of Supervisors: 
 

Approve and authorize the chair to execute Change Order No. 1 in the amount of $37,475.12 to 
accommodate field and sub-surface conditions encountered during construction for a contract total of  
$201,001.12 for construction of Baron Ranch Railroad Flatcar Bridge Over Arroyo Quemada Creek 
East of the Tajiguas Landfill (Solid Waste Project No. 828339) (County Project No. 720626). 

 
Alignment with Board Strategic Plan: 
 

The recommendation(s) are primarily aligned with Goal No.2; Ensure the Public Health and Safety 
and Provide Essential Infrastructure 

 
Executive Summary and Discussion:   
 

The road crossing of Arroyo Quemada Creek on Baron Ranch was damaged during the storms of 
2001.  The State declared Santa Barbara County eligible for disaster assistance and therefore the 
repair work was eligible for 75% reimbursement of costs.   The contract with Blois Construction 
Corporation for the construction of the Baron Ranch Railroad Flatcar Bridge over Arroyo Quemada 
Creek east of the Tajiguas Landfill was signed on May 27, 2003. The amount approved for contract 
was $163,526.00, including contingency funds & supplemental work.  Change Order No.1 will 
increase the contract value to $201,001.12. 
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The work covered by Change Order No. 1 is to accommodate field and sub-surface conditions 
encountered during construction that were not anticipated during design. 

 
Mandates and Service Levels:   
 

No change in programs or service levels 
 
Fiscal and Facilities Impacts:   
 

This project was included in the Adopted 2003/04 Budget.  Costs from this project will be paid from 
Dept: 054, Act: 8200, Fund: 1930, Program: 1950.  This project was a Storm 2001 project and 
therefore will receive 75% reimbursement of costs from the Office of Emergency Services. 

 
Special Instructions:   
 

Please send copies of the Minute Order and signature Page to Imelda Cragin and John Haines & 
Georgia Navarro in the Public Works Solid Waste & Utilities Division.  

 
Concurrence: 
 

None 
 


